
To:  Staff Senate 

From:  Cindy Tokash 

Date:  January 13, 2017 

Subject: Minutes from the January 11, 2017 Senate Meeting 

In attendance:  Tamara Bautista, Kelli Cali, Lori Flynn, Kristi Klien, Janice Mecadon, Cynthia Tokash, 
Timothy Barrett, Stephen Hallock, Kevin Roginski, Stephanie Adamec, Gina Butler, Kelly Cook, Amy 
Driscoll McNulty, Caitlyn Hollingshead, Mary Ellen Pichiarello, Mary D. Sheils and Kevin Stanford 

Patricia Tetreault (liaison) 

Not in attendance:  Lisa Bealla, Bryn Schofield, Ann Barnoski, Chris Carter, Gene Kohut, William Pilger, 
Ryan Puksta, Michael Rorick, Susan Shimsky, Melissa Bevacqua, Julie Brackeva-Phillips, Lucia Grissinger, 
Bernie Krzan, Gerry Loveless and Sheila Strickland 

Guests:  Tom Coleman and Kyle Thomas 

Welcome:
was welcomed to the Staff Senate.  

Review of December meeting minutes: 

Minutes were approved with no changes 

Approval of Agenda: 

Agenda was approved with no changes 

Liaison Report: 

Patti reports that Cabinet met yesterday.  

Fr. Quinn is setting his agenda for the Spring semester. He spoke about the Strategic Plan and 
preparations for Middle States. 

Ms. Bowen did a presentation on the Banner XE Platform, moving from the INB Platform to the XE 
Platform for Banner. She informed them of what they can expect and how they will be impacted. She’s 
starting with Finance and HR and will begin the student side of it later. Patti sees it as an opportunity to 
improve some of our processes. 

They also looked at the landscaping plan for in front of the Estate. The plan is to get moving on that 
sooner rather than later depending on the weather. The design is to make it a much more welcoming 
approach for families as the come to the University. There will be some grading to the greenspace, 
which we can use, a circular walkway, and better handicapped parking access. The door to the Estate is 
going to be made to stand out more so that guests to the University will know that is the entrance. The 
goal is to have it completed in summer 2017. The rendering depicts parking for those who wish to 
attend the noon mass that could also be used for guests. 



 

There is also the plan to resurface from the flag poles to the parking garage. The plan includes changing 
the direction of the stairs coming from the parking garage so that they face the flag poles and into 
campus rather than the DeNaples loading dock. The goal is to have it completed before fall 2017 classes 
begin. 

Fr. Patrick Rogers has arrived as the new Executive Director of the Jesuit Center. He started last Tuesday. 
He attended the retreat that was held this past weekend. He made a great impression on those 
attending the retreat. He seems to really be happy to be here and spent time with those attending. 

• Ms. Driscoll McNulty mentioned that Fr. Rogers will be attending the February Staff 
Senate Meeting. 

Before the holidays Fr. Quinn announced that the University will be observing business casual attire 
year-round for staff. He wants to create more flexibility. 



Committee Updates: 

Ms. Driscoll McNulty reports that the Communications Committee has confirmed a date for the Spring 
Symposium of March 30th. More information will follow. It will be held in Brennan 509, The Rose Room. 
They received some feedback that it was challenging for some people to balance their lunches during 
the Fall Symposium in the Moskovitz Theater. 

Ms. Driscoll McNulty reports on behalf of the Election & Membership Committee that Melissa Bevacqua 
has left the University. Her last day was last Friday. She accepted a position at George Mason University 
as the Director of Undergraduate Admissions. She served on the Staff Senate for a number of years and 
we thank her for her service. We will be filling her seat on the Staff Senate. An alternate will move into a 
full senator position and Ms. Driscoll McNulty will be working to have another alternate in place. 



The working groups are:   

• Mission and Goals 
• Ethics and Integrity 
• Design and Delivery of the Student Experience 
• Support of the Student Experience 
• Educational Effectiveness Assessment 
• Planning, Resources & Institutional Improvement 
• Mr. Murphy is serving on the Governance, Leadership & Administration working group  
• Compliance 

Ms. Driscoll McNulty asked for those interested in volunteering for the working groups to email her.   

• The work is slated to begin later in the Spring and gear up for the Fall semester. 

Ms. Driscoll McNulty states that she reached out to Geri Barber and Cathy Seymour who are serving on 
the Presidential Search Committee. They are not able to give us any information due to the confidential 
nature of the Search Committee. They are taking into consideration all of the information that we 
gathered from the staff as they work on that committee. 

Roundtables: Mr. Roginski reports that the MTTP Roundtable was held December 14th. They received 
Active Shooter Training. He states the training was very beneficial and recommends everyone receive 
the training. 

• University Police is really trying to get that training to all of the departments across the 
University. 

• HR does it for every new employee orientation. 

Ms. Driscoll McNulty states that what they would like to see happen with the Roundtables is for each 
constituency to have a facilitator, one or two individuals, to facilitate the information. In addition, we 
would like to get better about recording and preserving what happens at the meetings. Have one person 
take minutes and forward them to Ms. Driscoll McNulty for the Communications Committee to keep the 
website updated. Our website has notes and agendas from previous Roundtables.   

Previous Business: 

The Campus Smoking Policy is being reviewed by a committee under the UGC. Thank you to Ms. Adamec 
and Ms. Mecadon who have volunteered to serve on the committee. 

• Ms. Adamec spoke about CHEW offering a tobacco cessation program on campus through a 
grant from CVS Health to provide the service. 

o It is being opened up to faculty, staff and students for free, it’s valued at $150 at least. 
o It is a newer technology created by a Yale psychologist. 
o It includes an App., the App is $100 a year and CHEW is able to cover the cost of the 

App. 
o They offer an in-person support group which includes mindfulness.  
o It is rolling admission so there is no stop or close date. 
o An in-campus group is starting January 17th, that will be held in TDC 213. 





• There are questions as far as how much time is allowed before/after the event to get ready, etc. 
• How much time is expected? 
• If employees are not using their lunch time or part of their lunch time, the facilities employees 

will always need more time. 
• Could Wellness Time be handled the way employees taking classes is handled? 

o Employees are using the Alternative Work Schedule to take classes on unpaid time and 
making up their hours. 

• HR needs to be able to measure the policy. 


